FLANDERS MOSS DEER MANAGEMENT FORUM
PRESS INFORMATION
Background
The Flanders Moss Deer Management Forum was established in 2017 to try and co-ordinate more effective management of deer numbers in and around the Flanders Moss area of West Stirlingshire. A location map is provided with this Press note.
Numbers of red deer have been building up in this area for almost fifteen years, having been previously been very rare locally. It is likely that they have been displaced by land use changes or woodland activity in the wider area.

There are an estimated 1000- 1500 animals in the area, and possibly more. They are causing considerable damage to agricultural crops and grassland, to the point where many farmers have had to abandon growing crops entirely. There is a very obvious economic cost to this. In addition, deer are becoming more of a hazard on local roads, and there are also concerns about tracking damage to Flanders Moss which is a nationally and internationally protected peatland site.

The need for more focused intervention

Numbers have been building up in this area because almost all the farms locally are very small and no-one has had past experience of dealing with an issue of this type. The landscape is also very flat, and therefore it is extremely difficult to shoot safely in many areas. The main peatland area at Flanders Moss also sits higher than the surrounding landscape. This makes it extremely dangerous to shoot on, and effectively gives red deer an important sanctuary right at the heart of the area. All this makes the area extremely unusual in a wider Scottish context, and the Flanders Moss Deer Management Forum has been established to try and focus on practical measures in which the current situation can be managed. At present, the deer population is possibly still increasing, and could continue to do so until a more sustained cull can be achieved, although we believe that progress has been made on this since 2017.
The management objective is not to eliminate red deer but to reduce them to more acceptable levels so that farmers can again grow crops, that hazards due to deer on roads can be reduced and that the important designated peatland habitats in the area can be protected.

Contacts:
Paul Roberts, Nature Scot, Stirling. Tel: 01786 458 839 or email Paul.Roberts@nature.scot  
Victor Clements, Chair of FMDMF. Tel: 01887 829 361, Mob (07787) 520 987 or email victor@nativewoods.co.uk 

Background information can be found at: http://www.ldns.org.uk/projects-2/
